

## THE SCHOOL BOARD OF BROWARD COUNTY, FLORIDA

3831 NW 10<sup>TH</sup> AVENUE • OAKLAND PARK, FLORIDA 33309 • TEL 754-321-4400 • FAX 754-321-4515

STUDENT TRANSPORTATION & FLEET SERVICES Eric Chisem, Assistant Director (TA) www.browardschools.com

SCHOOL BOARD

Chair Vice Chair LAURIE RICH LEVINSON PATRICIA GOOD

**Board Members** 

ROBIN BARTLEMAN ABBY M. FREEDMAN DONNA P. KORN KATHERINE M. LEACH ANN MURRAY DR. ROSALIND OSGOOD NORA RUPERT

ROBERT W. RUNCIE Superintendent of Schools

April 1, 2013

Kate McCaffery, Assistant Director City Of Fort Lauderdale 1350 West Broward Boulevard Ft. Lauderdale, Fl 33312

Dear Ms. McCaffery:

Please find attached three copies of the proposed agreement between The School Board of Broward County, Florida, and the City of Fort Lauderdale, to provide school bus transportation for recreational programs and events for a contract term of one year. This agreement provides reimbursement for the operating cost of regular school buses used by the City of Fort Lauderdale at the District's approved Reimbursement Rate. Please note this contract also provides for the reimbursement for a school bus attendant at the District's bus attendant approved Reimbursement Rate, should a wheelchair lift equipped bus be required.

The approved reimbursement rates are established annually, based on the District's previous fiscal year operational cost for school bus transportation. Notification of the annual reimbursement rates is mailed to your designated contract administrator each year prior to the effective date. The current approved transportation Reimbursement Rate is \$70 per hour. The approved bus attendant Reimbursement Rate is \$28 per hour, which is in addition to the approved transportation Reimbursement Rate.

If the City of Fort Lauderdale desires to continue the utilization of the District's school bus transportation for recreational programs and events, please have all three copies of the agreement executed and returned to my office to the attention of Cyrilla Bradley no later than Monday, April 29, 2013. We are planning to take this agreement to the May 21, 2013 School Board Meeting.

If you require additional information, or if you have any questions concerning the agreement, please contact Ms. Cyrilla Bradley, Accountant V, at 754 321-4427.

Sincerely,

Eric Chisem, Assistant Director (TA)
Student Transportation & Fleet Services

EC:mt Attachments

c: Cyrilla Bradley, Accountant V, Student Transportation & Fleet Services